
PROCEDURE FOR REPLACEMENT OF A LOST OR STOLEN

DRIVER’S LICENCE

1. Report the Loss:
Individuals who lose their driver’s licence must make a formal report at the

Traffic Department, outlining the circumstances that led to the loss.

2. Issuance of Driver’s History:
Upon presentation of another valid government-issued ID, the Traffic Department

will issue a printed copy of the individual’s driver’s history. A fee of $50 must be

paid at the Finance Office before the driver’s history is issued. It is recommended

that this fee is paid at the Finance Office, Police Headquarters, before going to

Traffic Department.

Exception: Persons who lose their licence as a result of a crime committed

against them will not be required to pay the fee.

3. Obtaining a Duplicate Licence:
The Inland Revenue Department (IRD) will issue a duplicate licence upon

presentation of the driver’s history from the Traffic Department (payment of

duplicate licence fee is required).

NOTE:

Alternatively, individuals possessing two valid government-issued IDs may

bypass the Traffic Department and obtain a duplicate licence directly from

the IRD. This procedure ensures accountability and provides options to

streamline the process for individuals with appropriate documentation.


